CADBURY AT LEWES RESIDENTS' ASSOC. GENERAL MEETING

June 16, 2008

10:00 A.M.

The meeting was called to order by the President, Bob Hein, and opened with a Moment of Silence. 52 members were present.

Lynette Palen, Director of Marketing, presented information about the Guest Cottage (#10), which is now available for families of the residents. She had flyers available with information concerning rental fee, etc. She also invited all the residents to the "Open House" this Thursday, June 19 from 10 - 12 to tour the cottage. It will also serve as a Model for prospective residents.

Ann Rouse introduced Sally Packard, Chairperson of the Lewes Farmers' Market. They have 35 venders and are open Saturday mornings from 8 – 12 through September 15. It is located at the Lewes Historical complex.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

PROGRAM – Jim Bazzoli announced that the program, "Growing Up in a Lighthouse" will be held in the auditorium Thursday, June 19, at 2:00 P.M.

Sharon Hoover reported Water Volleyball will be on Tuesdays at 7:30 A.M. The Movie Sub-Committee has been formed. Ted Barnett is Chairman. Movies will be shown on Friday nights and Sunday afternoons.

DINING SERVICES – Joe DeMul reported the Committee met on May 26 and prepared their Mission Statement, which was given to the Board of Directors. The Committee is asking for feedback from the residents concerning the dining services.

ACTIVITIES – Ruth Barnett reported 7 residents went on the Bike trip June 14. There will be a Hymn Sing in the Bistro on Sunday, June 29 at 6:30 P.M. There will be bus transportation to Henlopen High School for the Clearspace Production of South Pacific on July 27. The Horseshoe Pits have been installed. Line Dancing will begin in September.

GIFT SHOP – Joan Thorsen reported the Committee met on June 2. The shop is now also open on Fridays. Everyone is invited to stop by on June 20 from 11 - 3 to meet the new volunteers, Marie Berry and Jeanne Sparks. Substitutes are needed to work for the summer months and more helpers are welcome. Homemade wreaths are available for sale.

MEMBERSHIP Dick Cleaveland reported 155 residents, including those in the Health Center.

LANDSCAPING – Trees have been planted around Cadbury.

WOODWORKING - Dean Hoover announced that Jim Rouse is keeping a notebook with pictures of items made in the shop. Bob Kaiser is keeping the financial records.

WING AND COTTAGE REPRESENTATIVES – Kathy Holstrom reported on the meeting of the East and West Wings on June 3. Any questions residents have regarding services, etc. can be reported to them.

The Cottage residents are asked to sign up for the Cottages' Picnic on June 29. New cottage residents, the Burgesses, were introduced.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Jack Sparks has been appointed to the Cadbury Residents Life Committee.

Pat O'Hanlon will be the Editor of the Newsletter. First issue will be in the fall.

Dial-A-Ride Program –The Dial-A-Ride program was introduced and 21 individuals signed up to be volunteer drivers. A volunteer is needed to coordinate drivers and those needing transportation to doctors, etc

The Association also is compiling a list of residents' Birthdays and Wedding Anniversaries for those who wish to have them posted on the Bulletin Board and Web Site. Names will not be posted without your permission.

The next meeting will be September 15.

Meeting adjourned at 11:10.

Jeanne Sparks Secretary